
 

                       Trinity Newsletter for 23rd - 27th July 2025 
On July 27th our worship at 10a.m. will be led by The Rev.Canon Jason Vinyard and 
will include a celebration of Holy Communion.  The benevolent offering on that occasion 
will be for the Methodist Church charity, Action for Children.  The preacher on 3rd 
August is Mrs Liz Kearsley and NOT as on the Plan. 

As you may already know, John Moore, following his long illness, died on 
Saturday 12th July, peacefully at home.  His funeral will take place on 5th August at 12 
noon at St.Mary’s Church, Woolpit, with interment in the church yard following 
immediately.  Lynda says that everyone is welcome at the village hall to meet up and 
reminisce.   There is plenty of signposted parking between Church and Hall.  Our 
thoughts and prayers are with Lynda and their family.  

Following the invitation from the CLIMATE COALITION to lobby our own MPs, a 
letter has been written by Stella Davis (Eco Circuit lead) and signed by Rev Jason as 
Circuit Superintendent asking our local MPs to support the proposed Climate & Nature 
legislation.  If you would like to see a copy of this letter, please ask Chris Spencer.      

  An early warning: as before we hope to have extra tables on Wednesdays and 
Sundays in Advent to be a “Mini Christmas Fair” where we can offer home crafted items 
for sale for our funds or another good cause. Anyone who bakes or makes and would 
like to offer some of their wares for sale then feel free to get busy.   We will let you know 
who you can speak to about this shortly. 

In September the 2025/26 Methodist Prayer Handbook will be available.  So that 
the right number might be ordered please sign up on the list upstairs at Trinity so that 
we can make a bulk order of a suitable number. If this is a new publication to you then 
ask a church steward to see the current edition. Large print copies are available. 
 For your information: there are two weddings connected to Trinity shortly.   Our 
cleaner, Mateus, is going home to Poland for a couple of weeks to be wed and it would 
be helpful if we could all keep an eye out for any spills or footprints etc which appear in 
his absence and either deal with them if you can  or report to someone who knows how 
to - most of the stewards will know where brushes and brooms are kept. 
 The other wedding is in our church on 3rd August at 2 p.m. and is being 
conducted by Rev Julie Minns for the Minns family’s Ukranian guests.   So if you should 
happen to see an unusual crowd of people  around Trinity at that time you will know 
why. As a community, we do wish these two couples every happiness.  

The Martins Summer Fair is at their home in The Vinefields on 16th August, 2-4p.m. to 
support their Amenity Funds.  Please book the date, hope for fine weather, and if you 
can offer plants speak to Julie Minns, or cakes, then to Clare De’Ath     
 
Please send any news or notices you care to share each week to Josie Keys before 
Tuesday evenings if possible. 


